SAC Meeting

October 5, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 7:44 a.m. by Chad Kirk.
Attendees: Chad Kirk, Julie Conlon, Juliette M. Adams, and Tracy Hudson Frantzis.

As a result of the low attendance, we did not discuss/nominate a SAC chairperson, but did have
a conversation about the addition of a vice-chair who would become the chair at the end of the
term or in case the chair leaves prior to the end of his/her elected term.

This new vice chair position would need to be written into the bylaws, which are still under
discussion for revision--especially the sections on term lengths and elections.

Mr. Kirk did provide an update on some start-of-school details:

e Our enrollment was lower than projected and we did have to collapse a science position
and transfer a guidance counselor as a result.

e Two of our ELA teachers are out on maternity leave and have short-term substitutes at
the start of the year.

Construction is progressing and wrapping up across the campus.
Melbourne High will receive the A-School Money. A plan needs to be approved by
February 1st on how to share that money across the school.

e At the district level, changes are being made to high school science courses (phasing out
the integrated science classes. We will also be administering the SAT (instead of the
ACT) for all juniors in the spring. There is also a recommendation for adding world
languages and fine/performing arts credits as graduation requirements.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20.



